CHAIRMAN’S ANNUAL REPORT 
FOR G&DCC AGM - 2 JUNE 2015
I must confess that it doesn’t seem like twelve months since I last sat down to write the last Chairman’s report.  Time really does fly!
Our first Garden Produce Show was held back in September 2014 with a good turnout on the day.  This year’s show will be held on Saturday 5 September 2015.
Last year’s over 60’s dinner was held in early December 2014 and was attended by 34 people in Garve Hotel.  The various donations from individuals, local businesses and local groups were very much appreciated.

The Problems of the Garve Level Crossing both in November 2014 and again in January 2015 caused great concern to this community and to other communities further west.  We hope that Network Rail has finally ironed out the problems.

E-on have been in touch regarding the setting up of a community liaison group.  The site has since been sold to edf energy.  We hope to see representatives of edf energy attend more CC meetings over the coming months, especially as construction is due to begin shortly.

Improving Broadband has been a growing issue over the last few months, especially in the more rural parts of our area.  The Community Council continues to take an interest in this issue.
Our website - www.community-council.org.uk/garveanddistrict  continues to be well used since it launched in March 2013.

The G&DCC has considered seven screening reports, three scoping reports, twelve consultation documents, one building warrant and ten planning applications since the last AGM. 
One topic that is a regular one not just over the last twelve months but over the last five years has been the road network.  These various road issues have included speeding, signage, fly tipping, traffic lights, landslides, damaged crash barriers, flooding, blocked culverts, potholes and of course gritting.  With having a trunk road as well as HC roads in our area, we have a lot of liaising with different people.  I’m sure roads will continue to be a regular topic during these times of austerity.

We have also addressed a number of other issues since our last AGM including a lack of mains water pressure at times in Garve, problems with the sewage drains here in Garve, the RCOP lunch event for older people, bus shelters, Beauly – Mossford power line upgrade and various works around the sites, WW1 commemorations, Postbox relocations, benches, layby bins, street light replacement, the proposed Biosphere project, court service changes, community recycle bins, train services, BT’s adopt a kiosk, Service Point review, proposed hydro schemes and changes to the mobile library. 
All the issues have been discussed at twelve ordinary meetings and two fundraising sub committee meeting held since the last AGM.  These meetings, which have lasted around 25 hours, have, despite the snow, been well attended by the members of the G&DCC, representatives from different companies, agencies and the public.

Our posters and flyers have been another way along with the minutes in the AGNV that help to keep everyone in the G&DCC area up to date with the G&DCC discussions, decisions and our fundraising events.  My thanks to the various outlets in the G&DCC area.  Their assistance really helps us to get the information out into the community.
I have attended various meetings in the last twelve months and I have kept in touch with the School and Church.  All this has been reported back to G&DCC members in Chairman’s Comments.

I would like to thank all the G&DCC members for the continuing support they show me, for their help and advice they have given me and may I thank them on behalf of the community for all the hard work they do as G&DCC members.  

We must thank Jennifer Haslam, who oversees any catering requirements the G&DCC may have.  A thank you must go to Jean Hollingdale who, as Madam Secretary helps to keep all G&DCC members fully informed.  We must also thank Jean Bailey who, as Madam Treasurer oversees our accounts are in order.  We also thank Sue Tarr for the work she does for us by producing posters, flyers and of course as our Minute Secretary.
A thank you must go to our Ward Councilors and to Robbie Bain, Ward Manager for their input and advice.  We must also thank the Garve and Achnasheen Village Hall committees for being so helpful to the G&DCC throughout the year.
Finally, but by no means least, a thank you must go to the people of this community for their continued support of their Community Council.
